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Discovery Bay Corvette Club Executive Board 2021 

Officers 

 

President  Ed O’Brien  925-634-2634 h2oskied@sbcglobal.net  

Vice President Dave Peck                 925-513-7532 thedeltaflyer@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer  Brian Enbom 925-516-7712 benbom47@gmail.com 

Secretary  Neva Burdick           925-640-8420 neva.burdick@sbcglobal.net 

Events  Shari Peck  925-784-0120 shari.peck@att.net 

Publications  Laura Hardt  925-234-8430         corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com 

WSCC Rep.  Bill Burdick  925-876-8420  bill_burdick@sbcglobal.net 

Public Relations Diana Cernera 925-240-5971 dicernera@att.net    

Quartermaster Nancy O’Brien 925-634-2634 nancy.smith.obrien@gmail.com  

Member-at-Large Mark Zupan  510-366-7738 zupan38@gmail.com 

Webmaster   Ralph Cernera 925-240-5971 rcernera@att.net 

 

Appointed Positions 

 

Sunshine Person Connie Miller 408-340-3166  conniem1943@yahoo.com 

NCM Ambassador Dave Gatt  925- 513-1605 dgatt@comcast.net 

  

 

 

 

 

Meeting Schedule:  First Thursday of each month, 

except when otherwise noted. 

Location:             Discovery Bay Yacht Club 

Board Meeting: 5:30 PM 

General Meeting:   Dinner 6 PM, Meeting 7:30 PM 

All members are urged to attend the meetings and guests are always welcome! 

Mailing address:  PO Box 1158, Discovery Bay, CA 94505-1158 

www.discoverybaycorvettelub.com 

Next Meeting:                             

May 6th, 2021 
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Hi DBCC members, 
 
As much as I like seeing you on Zoom I much prefer IN PERSON! We’re currently working 
with Cheryl Fleb’ut for another meeting at Discovery Bay Yacht Club. DBYC has a new chef 
and hopefully we’ll have some plans come together soon, so stay tuned!! 
 
Events! We had a fun bocce game/lunch run to the Waterloo Bocce facility in February, then 
again to a great charity benefit car show that they sponsored on April 18th. Also, a number of 
us attended Cars and Coffee on April 17th. It was well attended, about 10 C8’s arrived and we 
got to see a couple C8 convertibles up close. Dave Peck is cooking up his “Other One Run” 
and Nancy O’Brien has been checking in with the Hillmar Cheese Factory for a cool tour and 
lunch. We are all encouraged by the recent relaxation of the state’s lock down rules. If you 
have an idea for a club run, please share your idea with Shari Peck! We’re filling our calendar 
with fun activities. Soooooo…..Ready to hit the road? YES!! there IS a …..MYSTERY RUN, 
set for Saturday, May 22nd (see flyer)! 
 
Oh yes, speaking of events, ….our next inaugural run/dinner is in the planning stages! Be 
sure to contact Shari and assist her with this important task. 
 
Finally, I’m happy to report that Diana and Ralph Cernera as well as Mark and Denise Zupan 
have settled into their new homes and are doing well. Please also keep Amy Pera and Bill 
Helfrick in your thoughts and prayers as they address their recent health challenges. I look for-
ward to our getting together again very soon, in person, safe and well! 
 
In the meantime fill ‘er up with premium and enjoy this warm spring weather!!--ed 
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With the permission of Jan Minearo, WSCC is forwarding the death announcement of long time member of 
Santa Clara Corvettes and WSCC, Ron Minearo. Ron has had a far reaching presence with WSCC and 
the WSCC Board expresses our condolences. 
Norm Rose. 
 

 
From SCC: 
It is with great sadness that I have to tell you all that Ron Minearo passed away Monday from injuries        
sustained in the March 20th autocross event.  

Ron and Jan’s daughter Tamara and their son Pete are with Jan now as she works through this very difficult 
time. 
  
Rather than flowers, Jan has asked for donations to Second Harvest Food Bank in Ron’s name.  
 
She will be planning a celebration of life in the coming months.   
  
Jan has informed me that texts, 408-859-8301, and emails, jminearo@yahoo.com will be the best way to 
reach her. 
  
I understand that this announcement will come as a shock to many of you since few people knew the extent 
of Ron’s injuries. Jan had asked us to keep this information private and we honored her wishes. 
  
Please join me now in letting Jan know how much she and Ron have meant to us all. 
 
With my deepest sympathy,  
Greg Selzer 
President 
Santa Clara Corvettes  
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Kid’s Skeet 

tournament 

2/12/21 
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At Abel Chevrolet Buick Co., their entire team works together to provide you with the ultimate shopping     
experience. They are there to exceed your expectations, deliver the best service possible, and make your car 
shopping fun again. Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. is your trusted Chevrolet and Buick dealership in Rio Vista, CA 
and the reason why loyal customers keep coming back. From the time you enter their showroom, you can 
expect to be treated like family, each and every visit.  They are dedicated to providing exceptional customer 
service and being an integral part of the community.  

Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. 
www.abelgm.com 
280 N Front Street              
Rio Vista CA 94571 US  
Sales: (707)507-5052 
Service: (707) 507-5061 

Founded in 1935, Abel Chevrolet-Buick has been 
providing excellent customer satisfaction to Rio Vista 
and all of Northern California for over 80+ years! 
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Congratulations 

to                        

Lee Brant                        

on his new Z06! 

DBYC Opening Day 
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Stockton 

4/18/21 
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Amy Pera is a champ and recovered well from her surgery. The       

tumor is gone and she has started chemotherapy. 

She is getting a lot of help at home, thank you Jack, and happily looks 

forward to once again being with her friends and dancing at the 

Yacht Club. 

Bill Helfrick has an amazing attitude while dealing with his cancer diagnosis. He has 

received all of his radiation treatments and will start chemotherapy in a few weeks. 

Bill continues to be positive and knows he will get through this bump in the road.  

I spoke to Betty Silva who is planning an 8 Bells Ceremony for Tony at the Yacht Club in May. She is grateful 

to have continuing emotional support from family and friends. 

Congratulations to Grand Parents to be, Neva and Bill Burdick, who are eagerly awaiting their twin grand 

babies in August. 

Debbie Gatt 3/6       Roy Brett 3/7        Betty Silva 3/10                        
Roger Hodel 3/15       Mary Hodel  3/16     Corey Warrington  3/24  
Everett Watrous 3/30 

Lynda Sessions 4/1    Cheryl  Fleb'ut 4/3    Terry Laughlin 4/15   

Craig Zickenberg  4/19   Dave Gatt 4/24   Rikart Rupnik 4/24 

 Tim Denham 5/14  Diane Enbom 5/14  Bill Casson 5/30    

Gary Peters 5/31 

Paul de Leon 6/1     Joanne Onstad 6/1   Lee DeSalles 6/4           

Ron Mize 6/4     Elaine Brett 6/5      Bill Montgomery 6/5           

June Peters 6/13     Sandy Ramos 6/17     Glenda  Park 6/21      

Dave Peck 6/25 
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Hi everyone! 
 
I was saddened to hear about the accident that occurred during a    
recent WSCC AutoX event.  My prayers go out to all the families. 
 
 
 
 
Have you decided to get vaccinated? I received my vaccinations through Contra Costa County.  I had been 
calling my health facility but they never had appointments so I decided to call Contra Costa County and 
received an appointment right away.   
 
They were extremely organized and the process went smoothly.  Thank you Contra Costa County for your 
excellent service! 
 
Let’s do our part to beat Covid! 
 
Hope to see you soon! 
Laura Hardt 
Corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Vaccine 

Second 

Vaccine 
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